Rec Meeting May 16, 2023

Start Time: 6:30PM End Time: 7:35PM

**Board Members Present:** 

Amy Johnston Nikki Savage Aaron Johnson Tyne Wllbur Jessie Trotter Others Present: Christie Dyer

#### Messages throughout the month:

5-2-23: Amy messaged the group regarding getting a porta potty for baseball season. We would be getting it early this year and using it through October (our soccer season). Cost would be \$128.00 per month.

In agreement: Nikki yes Jessie yes Tyne yes

#### **April Showers:**

Total made from tickets was \$2500.00

-We were told we would be getting an Iron Bound gift card in the amount of \$25.00. The rec did not receive that and it was on the calendar. The rec will purchase one gift card for \$25.00 to honor winning.

# Memorial Day Parade May 29th:

The Rec will walk in the parade. We are looking to hand out candy and flyers. We mentioned that a few candy bags would have a free sport offered. The school will be participating with the band. We discussed other ways to get the school involved. We also talked about asking the girl scouts to walk. Gather time would be 9:00 am Start time: 10:00 am

## Hancock Days July 29th: 11:00am - 1:00pm

Myrna reached out to Amy in regards to bring back Hancock Days. She would like to have the rec be involved.

Ideas:

Set up stations down at the gazebo

Corn hole tournament for adults
Bounce house for younger children
Contact the Darlings Ice Cream Truck
Contact the Slushie truck used at Sullivan Days
Games for kids

Rent a dunk tank:

"Put the fire out"

Purchase tickets and dunk the Hancock Vol. Fire Dept.

Tyne reached out to Asst. Chief Mike Holmes and they are on board. We also mentioned having a fire boot for the dept to raise money. We agreed to split ticket sales with the fire dept.

To make this all happen we need hands! Discussed reaching out to the PTO and local high schools for help. Also advertise this in the Hancock Grammar School newsletter.

### End of year water bottle sales:

Flyers will be sent out on May 17th. Slips need to be returned by May 31st, water bottles will be delivered on June 9th.

Water bottles are \$5.00 each or \$7.00 with personalization

#### Luke Gross fund:

We still have \$509.00 in memory of Luke Gross to use. Nikki brought up using this money towards bikes for children in need. The board agreed that we will purchase a total of 5 bikes. We will send out raffle tickets at school with the students in grades K-5. Send out ASAP and return by June 2nd. Nikki or Tyne will check with Dr. Harriman to see if the rec can present the bikes on the last day of school during the awards ceremony. Amy will reach out to Lauren to see if she would like to be present.

Nikki checked in with Dr. Harriman- she feels presenting will be better on field day vs. the last day. So this means we need to change dates. Also check in with Mrs. Clark on who already won bikes from the Masonic Hall so there is no duplicates.

#### K-2 Dance June 2nd 6:00pm - 8:00pm:

Beach themed dance for grades K-2. We advertised asking parents to stay during this event.

Rec members available to attend: Amy, Nikki, Tyne, Jessie, and Natasha)

Set up can begin in the gym at 4:00PM.

The K-4 concert is the night before. Mr. Johnston did say if we wanted to put some decorations up for that so we get a head start he is fine with that.

Marci Larson is letting the rec use her spotify account and speakers for the music. We will just need a computer.

Admission is \$5.00

Send out a flier at school with students asking for donations of chips, water, cookies, and non soda drinks. Donations brought in can be given to Nikki or Tyne.

Pizza: The rec agreed to buy 4 pizzas and cut them into smaller pieces. Price per slice is still up for consideration.

Budget for event:

Aaron motioned \$200.00 Amy seconded motion

Jessie third

## Community Yard Sale June 24th and 25th:

Create a google form to sign up-deadline will be the 9th

Post in the school newsletter as well as post fliers at local businesses

Send a finalized map home with the students

## 4th of July Bake Sale:

Join the Hancock Vol. Fire Department down at the point to sell baked goods. Will need a few volunteers- at this time Tyne is only available

#### **Sports Clinics:**

Amy will reach out to Rob or Adam in regards to gym use over the summer Vs. outside Cheering would need to be done inside.

Look at the possibility of opening this up to Lamoine as well. Amy will contact Nikki C. and check. This may allow use of Lamoine's gym as well.

Basketball coach: Tony- wants more details sent to him

Will need coaches for soccer

#### Misc. topics to discuss:

Cave hill reached out- they are not part of the Y. They are looking for teams to scrimmage. We agreed to scrimmage but did advise we are going through the Y.

Snack Shack: the door has been kicked in and the lock does not lock properly. Someone is storing paint and rollers in it. We need to find out who is and ask them to remove the paint/supplies. We will fix the door and put a new lock on in time for soccer season.

The rec building needs to be cleaned out and organized. Nikki and Amy mentioned finding some time to go through it.

Advertisement on the soccer field. Reach out to Rob or Adam to make sure we are allowed. Contact Sierra Signs for an estimate.

### Outdoor movie night:

We would like to have an outdoor movie night in the soccer field.

Amy has a projector.

Use a white sheet vs. purchasing a blow up screen.

Have popcorn and candy available

Pick a date for this at our next meeting.

NEXT REC MEETING: Tuesday June 13th 6:30pm